Bawdsey CEVCP School Newsletter

'We have got God's world in our hands'

If you have any queries or you need to contact us, please use the contact details below...

Contact Email: admin@bawdsey.suffolk.sch.uk Telephone: 01394411365

13th June 2025

Awards of the week

Stars of the week:

Willow class: Willow for the performance of the class poem. Chestnut class: Levi for settling in so well into Chestnut class.

Oak class: Ed for his excellent work in maths.

Hazel class: Ashtyn for his great work with angles in maths.

Sports people of the week: Grace for her fantastic contribution to her football team and being awarded two trophies nominated by her teammates and all the parents.

Good Samaritan of the week: Harley-Blue for collecting jumpers from the field without being asked to. **Readers of the week:** Nikolaj, Atreus, Isabella R, Jack H, Toby, Brogan, India, Finley, Ellie-Mai, Bella B, Aurelia, Darcie, Dorothea, George M, Eli, Lily, Jack D, Bobby, Sebastian, Rares, Mariette, Rupert and Hector. Well done to Archer for achieving his Bronze Bawdsey Bookworm award this week.

Art Club cancelled next week

For next week 16th June, Art club is cancelled as Mrs Williams has an off-site meeting after school. We are sorry for any inconvenience this may cause.

Beach School for Willow class

Next Tuesday 17th in the afternoon, Willow class will be going to beach school. The children will need a full change of clothes that are appropriate for a visit to the beach and a change of shoes that they can walk in to the beach in. They will also need a sun hat, which should be in school every day, thank you.

WCET Music Festival for Hazel class

Next Tuesday 17th Hazel class are going to the WCET festival where all the schools who learn musical instruments as a class go to perform. The children will need to be in school uniform, have sun cream applied before they go, have a hat, a water bottle and packed lunch for the day. **Please get the children to school for 8.30 to leave early.** Thank you.

PGL- Hazel class

Just a reminder that the children can take up to £20 for pocket money to PGL next week but it needs to be in a named wallet or purse. Mrs Moffatt will look after it if you would like her to. Please label all items being taken to the site. Please ensure we have all medication and a form filled in about it given to the office before they go and for Mrs Moffatt to know about any medical or overnight issues that may occur before the first day. Just a reminder that the children also need to be dropped straight to the PGL site with all of their luggage for 12 midday, on Wednesday 18th June and picked up at 2pm on Friday 20th of June. Please go to the PGL gates and ask for entry to the visitors' car park. There will be no provision in school for the children before drop off, or after pick up times at PGL. The last suggestion is please make sure your children know all of the belongings they are taking and where they are packed (no electrical items please) and can carry all of their luggage by themselves, thank you.

Debts owed to school

Please be aware we have again sent out notifications to parents and carers with large debts with the school; these have come through the use of breakfast club, after school club and school dinner orders.

Please note we will no longer provide these services to families who have not responded to our communication about the debts and who have a debt of £50 or more. Please contact us to work out a

payment plan to reduce the debt and so you can keep using the services. Our school cannot sustain these losses. Thank you for your help in this matter, Mrs Butler.

KS2 Performances and Hazel class Oscars' style Ceremony

Oak and Hazel class will be performing 'The Jungle Book' on 8th July starting at 1.30 and on 9th July the children will need to be back at school for 5.30 please. *The dates have been changed, to match a date from Farlingaye for the year 6 pupils.* Hazel class will be having an Oscars' style awards ceremony on Friday 11th July- following their performances during the week. The children are being asked to wear formal attire suitable for a special ceremony- but please be mindful they have to wear it all day so comfort matters too, thank you.

Swimming

Swimming is back to normal next Wednesday for Oak class- Hazel class will be on their residential trip.

New Reception Parents/ Carers meeting

We would like to invite all the New Reception Parents and Carers for September 2025 to come to a welcome information meeting at 2.30 on 19th June 2025.

Diary dates

16th June: Penathlon- for selected pupils.

16th June: Art club cancelled.

17th June: WCET music festival for Hazel class at the Suffolk show ground.

18th- 20th June: Hazel class PGL residential.

19th June: 2.30 pm New Reception Parent/ Carers welcome information meeting.

26th June: Year 6 transition day with Hollesley and Sandlings yr 6 pupils and Just 42. Need a change of clothes (they will get very wet) and a packed lunch with a water bottle for the day.

30th June: Year 6 transition day at Farlingaye High School.

30th June: Whole school transition day, all classes move up morning.

1st July: Rev. Cake assembly.

4th July: Sports afternoon.

8th July 1.30: KS2 performance of their play.

9th July 5.30: KS2 performance of their play.

11th July: Hazel class Oscar award ceremony.

14th – 18th July: Optional Parent/ Carer meetings with Teachers following reports going home.

18th July: Sports afternoon back up date.

22nd July: Last day of term.

For our term dates please look on our website.